
 COUNCIL MEETING

AUGUST 1, 2018
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, August 1, 2018 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ron Benakovich, Kirk Quasebarth, Ken Hickman and Vice President Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Marshal Roger Young, President Rosemary Cooley, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown. 

-Superintendent Tony Rodgers was absent.   

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:59 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Stacy Selagy made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular on July 18, 2018.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Kirk Quasebarth made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ron Benakovich seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $64,796.61 

MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley reviewed and 
validated the General, Water Op & Wastewater Op accounts for the month end reconciliation for 
July 2018.     
VISITORS:   … none this time.
PARK ISSUES...   1. Clerk Brown stated that the new locks are in for the big diamond press box windows.

2.  The high school large cross country meet scheduled for Saturday, August 18, 2018 was discussed.   Superintendent Rodgers suggested that since there will be lots more people at the event maybe we should rent a couple of port-a-potty's.   Also we will contact the school to see if they would like to pay for them.      

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN & LINING GRANT… Clerk Brown had President Cooley sign 3 copies of the contract for the lining of the sewers with IPR Great Lakes LLC.

PROPERTY CLEAN-UPS… 1. Marshal Young presented Attorney Dellinger with several documents to started the lien process on several of the clean up properties.    2. Roger also has 3 new letters that will be sent out.    3. Attorney Dow told us about a new state law that will transfer property liens to the next owners instead of them just going away. 

WEST HIGHWAY #16 DRAINAGE PROBLEM...  Member Quasebarth reported that the path to run the new drainage pipe for the area has been cleaned out.   The next step is digging in the tile.

WATER & WASTEWATER FINANCES... Clerk Brown presented the month end graphs for July.   We will probably make our decision to raise or not raise the utility rates in a month or two.    *Clerk Brown also mentioned the increase in rates that Wolcott just completed.   They have a 3 year plan that increases the amount 43%.  The first year increase is 25%.    **Just something to think about...

STREET PAVING / GRANT STARTING...  We have received 2 quotes as of now.   We have the low bid company coming in next Monday for a discussion about their bid.  We will start the paperwork process as soon as we can for the Community Crossing Grant.

BUDGET FOR 2019...  The PUBLIC HEARING date for the budget will be September the 19th with the PUBLIC ADOPTION MEETING being October the 3rd.   Our meeting with the State's DLGF representative will be in Monticello on August the 9th.   She will help us with the final tax rates so we can finish the process.   

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...  Tony was not here...

Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger has received one application for the school crossing guard position.   

2. There will be a active shooter drill / meeting at North White next Thursday, 11:00 to 4:00 in the afternoon.   3. The school resource officer position has been delayed some because of paperwork.

1.

2.


Clerk Tim Brown...  1. The new Nurses Clinic building on Highway 16 will had their grand opening 
Open House this afternoon.  Their new building is excellent and should last them a long, long time.  


2. The SBOA is making each town, starting this month, submit new month end reports.    3. We submitted 
our White County Community Foundation Grant request today.   The grant is for $1000 and if we are 
awarded the money it will go toward us sprucing up the front of Town Hall. 


Member Selagy...    1. Stacy mentioned bad parking problems on 4th Street in between Race and Linden 
Streets.  She said that maybe we should look into posting that area for just “one side” parking.  When cars 
are parked on both sides there is hardly any room for (1) car to get through.  Marshal Young also 
mentioned some spots that are bad around stop signs.   *We decided that we should look at all areas in 
town instead at looking at just one spot before we make our decision on what we are going to do.   


2. Stacy has also witnessed, and not just one time, the popularity of Deputy Lanoue with some of our 
school kids.   She just wanted to recognize Andrew for taking time to interact with the kids.   


Nice job 
Andrew!   


Member Quasebarth...  Kirk has been told numerous times this summer about how nice our uptown 
street flowers look.  Nice job Hannah and Roger on their upkeep.   He also suggested that next spring it 
might be nice that we can put more flower pots at the park.  We may just do that...

Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.

Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
The meeting adjourned at 6:21 pm.

*Our next Regular Meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, August 15, 2018 @ 6:00 pm in Town Hall.
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